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SENIORS APPLAUD PASSAGE OF HISTORIC HOUSING REFORMS

State Director of AARP NY Beth Finkel said, “Today is a banner day in our city. For the first time ever, building permanent affordable housing will be mandatory and outdated rules will no longer stand in the way of senior affordable housing. According to an AARP-commissioned 2015 survey, 70 percent of more than 50 New York City voters said they want elected officials to make affordable housing a high priority – and Mayor de Blasio, Speaker Mark-Viverito and the City Council did just that. This plan will ensure New Yorkers safe, quality, affordable housing, which will help keep our aging adults and their invaluable economic, cultural, volunteer and family contributions right here in New York.

Executive Director of LiveOn NY Igal Jellinek said, “LiveOn NY is pleased by the overwhelming and staunch support of the de Blasio administration and City Council Members in recognizing the city’s responsibility to address the affordable housing crisis among older New Yorkers and passing ZQA. The ZQA debate opened the door to the deep and often invisible need of over 200,000 older family members, friends and neighbors living in desperate conditions. LiveOn NY looks forward to working with government and community partners to build senior housing citywide. We New Yorkers are strong and resilient. Establishing zoning regulations that facilitate building senior housing will allow older New Yorkers to live as they have always lived – as New Yorkers – in the city and neighborhoods they love.”

Selfhelp Community Services, Inc. CEO Stuart C. Kaplan, and Director of Government and External Relations Sandy Myers said, “Selfhelp Community Services commends the Administration and City Council for their work to pass ZQA. In particular, I’d like to commend Mayor Bill de Blasio and his administration for their visionary plan, and Speaker Melissa Mark-Viverito, Land Use Chair David Greenfield, and Zoning and Franchises Subcommittee Chair Donovan Richards for their work to achieve this critical first step to facilitate the construction of sorely needed senior affordable housing. We look forward to further work on solutions with our partners in government to secure additional resources to make new senior housing part of the fabric of the City, so that older New Yorkers can remain active members of their communities as they age. On behalf of the 20,000 older New Yorkers we serve and the 4,000 people on Selfhelp’s wait lists for housing, we are grateful for the administration and Council’s work on this.” 
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